Blue Moon Cruisers Meeting Minutes February 3, 2015 Park Inn, Mechanicsburg, Pa. 17050

The meeting was brought to order by President Dana Moore at 7:05 p.m. with 77 members in attendance per the roster sheet. President Moore asked for roll call of officers and board members. The following officers and board members were not in attendance: Glen Keller, Stephanie Fisher, Simon Williams, and John Kaufman.

President Moore asked for the reading of the minutes from the January 6, 2015 meeting. The meeting minutes from the January meeting were read by Donna Savidge. Motion was made by Barb Bloom and seconded by Sheri Forry to accept the minutes as presented. Motion was carried.

President Moore asked for the Treasurer's report to be presented. The Treasurer's report was presented by Treasurer Mark Counsman. President Moore asked for a motion to be made to accept the Treasurer's report. Motion was made by Rich Stees and seconded by Ira Bloom. The vote was unanimous to accept the Treasurer's report as presented.

President Dana Moore asked if any new members were in attendance. A new member, Alan Spurgin was in attendance and informed us that he had a 1970 Dodge Charger, 1970 Super Bee, 1971 Road Runner. Another new member in attendance, Jim Hostetler, informed us that he has a car in production.

SPEAKERS:

President Dana Moore informed us that three individuals from the Pa. Turnpike Commission were in attendance to present us with a presentation pertaining to the 75th Anniversary celebration of the Pa. Turnpike Commission. They were Carl DeFebo, Renee Colborn, and Chrissy Baker. Carl DeFebo announced that October 1, 2015, was the actual Anniversary Date. He presented a video of the history of the turnpike. Renee Colborn talked about the events being planned. On August 8, 2015, they are planning a car show at the Sidling Hill Plaza from 12:00 noon – 3:00 p.m. She stated they are planning entertainment, food, etc. at this show. Carl answered a question about the payment of the turnpike tolls for this show. He said they are currently working on providing participants with a free EZ Pass card. Chrissy also said they are planning a possible cruise from Carlisle to Blue

Mountain beginning at 12:00 on September 30, 2015. Also on the Anniversary Date of October 1, 2015, she said they are planning a big event at the Museum in Harrisburg. They will have a big display of the Turnpike history. They are also planning a big cruise on that date possibly from Carlisle and Irwin. A schedule of the events can also be found on www. paturnpike.com.

President Dana Moore introduced Mayor George Preble from Wormleysburg. He informed us that Wormleysburg will be celebrating their 200th anniversary on September 19, 2015, in the Boro. They are planning a parade and would like to have about 10 – 15 cars from the BMC participate. The parade will begin at 11:00 a.m. The parade will start at Second and Market Streets and will travel 3.5 miles. He also stated Ron Savidge will work with him and when it is closer to the time of the parade, a sign-up sheet will be displayed at the BMC meeting to sign up.

NSRA – Skip Lehman explained the sign-up sheet and NSRA. If anyone was interested in offering their name to help a NSRA member if they were in the area and needed some help in the event they broke down.

MOTOR TREND - Josh Sigman reported the Motor Trend Show went real well. He had 40 cars signed up and 35 showed up. Unfortunately, one of our members had some damage to their car but things are being worked out for the repairs. He said we gave \$400 to Action Heroes, sold Fun Run tickets, and the Oldies Dance tickets. He also stated a signed up sheet was displayed to sign up for the Motorama. Each entrant will get 2 admission passes and a parking pass.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Atlantic City Bus Trip – John Rudy – John stated he still had 10 tickets left for the trip to Atlantic City on February 28, 2015. The bus leaves promptly at 7:00 a.m. from the Camp Hill Boscov's parking lot – be there before 7:00 a.m.! If interested, please contact John.

50's Dance Ed Gault – Ed Gault informed us that we need to sell 100 tickets to break even. At this time, we have probably sold about 60 tickets. We have spent about \$3,000 for the band and the rental. Please contact Ed for tickets.

Advertisement Steve Thumma – Steve Thumma reported we don't know when the roster books will ready for proof-reading He has been in contact with the printer.

News Letter Caitlin Thumma – Caitlin said the next news letter will be for April and May. If you have anything that is to be included in this news letter, please get it to Caitlin as soon as possible.

By-Laws Bill Lowe – Nothing to report.

Apparel – President Dana Moore stated that we now have the apparel and need to go through it.

Educational Scholarship Vicki Seeger – Vicki stated she has contacted the schools for eligible students to receive the 2 scholarships. To qualify for these scholarships, these students must be mechanical technician or auto body.

Awards Tom Miceli – Tom stated the name tags are not ready.

Fall Foliage Tom Miceli – Tom stated there was nothing new. He is still working on it.

Fun Run Tim Williams – not present.

Helping Hands Dorothy Kaufman – not present.

Membership John Kaufman – not present.

Road Clean-up Glen Keller – not present.

Sunshine Lady Barb Bloom – Barb reported a sympathy card was sent out in November to Dave & Dorothea Latsha – Dorothea's mother passed away. A sympathy card was also sent out in December to Clyde Weaver due to the death of his wife Jean. In January a sympathy card and flowers were sent to Bev Earhart due to the death of her husband Sam. Get Well cards and flowers were sent to Sue Jamison, Pat Binkley, and Brian LaPrairie.

Webmaster Jim Binkley – President Dana Moore reported we will be working on this matter.

Welcome Committee Ron and Donna Savidge – nothing to report.

Ride into the Sunset Rick Meisel – Rick reminded everyone there are sign-up sheets on the front table for the Peppermill on February 23, 2015, and Flapjacks Restaurant & Pub on March 23, 2015, beginning at 7:00 p.m. Rick also informed everyone about "Saturday night Cabin Fever" from 7 – 9 p.m. Contact Rick for dates and place.

Christmas Party Dave & Rose Uberti – Dave reported nothing new.

NEW BUSINESS:

Dave Uberti reported the car show at Hoss's in Enola on May 16, 2015, will still be held but due to some problems, the proceeds from the meals served will benefit Active Heroes, Inc. instead of the Wounded Warrior Project.

President Dana Moore informed us that he received a message from Wes Fetrow. If anyone is interested in a 1970 Dodge Swinger, or a Pinto Station Wagon with extra parts, please contact Wes Fetrow for more information.

50/50 Drawing Winner prize of \$95.00 was won by John D'Agostino.

President Moore reminded us that the next meeting will be March 3, 2015 at the Park Inn. This will be the last meeting at the Park Inn until fall.

President Dana Moore asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion was made by Ron Savidge and seconded by Bill Seely. Motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned.

Meeting minutes respectively submitted by Donna Savidge for Stephanie Fisher.